BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 13 July 2015
	
	
	The Chairman welcomed members of the public to the meeting.  

Mr Rendle updated members regarding the anti-social behaviour issues that had occurred in Exeter Road and the Square in recent months.  The residents are still experiencing a few problems but there have been some improvements since the table and chairs have been removed from outside SQ and the George Hotel.  If the two premises were to apply for a pavement licence in the future the residents would request that all tables and chairs be removed by 9pm.

Mr Rendle informed members that since the Police raided the George Hotel 2 weeks ago there has been less trouble reported.
In order for the situation to remain controlled Mr Rendle requested that the: -

1. Parish Council applies for a Public Spaces Protection Order.  
2. Parish Council installs CCTV cameras in the village which local residents have already pledged £700 towards.


	


	Present

	Cllr Spear in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Lucas, Bonds, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Wellstead, Withey, Miss De Groot, Bunyard, Mrs Chugg and Miss Beardshall.
Miss T Weaver (Parish Clerk) and Sgt Andy Peel.


	067/2015/16
	Apologies


	Received from Cllrs Bennett and Lord.



	
	
	 (N/C)



	068/2015/16
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman reported that the height restriction barrier at the South Street end of Caen Street Car Park had been hit again by a motorist.  The height restriction barrier will be reviewed at the next full Council meeting.

The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to move item 14 on the agenda forward to be considered prior to ‘Declarations of Interest’.
(N/C)


	069/2015/16
	Review of Code of Conduct


	RESOLVED: That that clause 15 of the Council Code of Conduct be amended as follows: -

‘unless a Dispensation has been granted you must not participate, or participate further once the interest is known, in any discussion of the matter at the Meeting, or participate in any vote, or further vote taken on the matter at the Meeting and must leave the room whilst discussion on the matter is taking place.’

(N/C)


	070/2015/16
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Bunyard declared a Prejudicial interest in Minute Ref: 077/2015/16 (58119), as he has purchased a house from the same developer.
Cllr Bonds declared a Prejudicial interest in Minute Ref: 077/2015/16 (59524), as the applicant is a builder and known to him.

Cllr Mrs Chugg declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 077/2015/165 (59412), as she a member of Devon County Council.



	071/2015/16 
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	072/2015/16
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 8 June 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record, subject to the typos on pages 3, 4 and 5 being amended.
(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 22 June 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.
(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee held on 8 June 2015 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(d) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Property Committee held on 16 June 2015 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(e) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee held on 7 July 2015 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(N/C)



	073/2015/16
	Police
	The Chairman informed members that the Council had received a letter from the Mariners Arms regarding the recent issues of anti-social behaviour in Braunton.  The Chairman and Clerk have met with the Police and discussed the issues raised in the letter and the Clerk will respond to the Mariners Arms.  
Sgt Andy Peel reassured members that the Police would be providing 24 hour cover most days over the summer to help resolve the issues.  The brewery have now appointed a new Landlord at the George Hotel and the situation has improved over the past couple of weeks.

Sgt Peel has attended several meetings with Enterprise Inns and North Devon Licensing which the police have found very useful.  Cllr Mrs Chesters who is the Chairman of Licensing at North Devon Council requested that she be invited to be present at future meetings.  

The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to suspend Standing Orders to allow a member of the public to speak.

(N/C)

Mr Rendle requested if the Council would consider holding a public surgery once a month in the Library or Parish Hall to allow residents to talk to Councillors about issues in the village.  The Council explained that it had held surgeries in the past but they rarely had people attend unless they had specific issues.  If the public want to make the Council aware of issues they can visit the Council office which is open Monday to Friday 9am to 12pm.
RESOLVED: That SO be reinstated.

(N/C)



	074/2015/16
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £3,940.55.

(b) RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for June 2015 be noted

(N/C)



	075/2015/16

	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the Action Sheet be received and noted.


	076/2015/16
	Braunton Flood Update

	a. RESOLVED: That the Flood Warden’s report attached as Appendix A be received and noted.
b. RESOLVED:  That the notes from the meeting held on 26 June with the Devon County Council Flood Risk team and attached as Appendix B be received and noted.

c. RESOLVED: That the briefing note received from Dr. Bingunath Ingirige regarding his study on Small and Medium Scale Enterprise (SME) engagement to investigate resilience against flooding: An opportunity to build SME resilience at the local level, attached as Appendix C be received and noted.

 

	
	
	

	077/2015/16
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Deputy Lead Member for Planning Cllr Miss Beardshall, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 

 

	078/2015/16

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Members considered County Cllr Mrs Chugg’s report which was tabled at the meeting, attached as Appendix D.


	079/2015/16
	Report from North Devon District Councillors

	Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that following North Devon Council vacating the Civic Centre its first Council meeting had been held at the Barnstaple Rugby Club.  This was not a suitable venue and the meeting was chaotic due to the layout and size of the room.  The Council will be looking at using an alternative venue in the future.

The Chairman requested what Councillors had been appointed to the North Devon Council Executive and what their new titles were.  Cllr Mrs Chesters agreed to forward the information to the Clerk to be circulated to members.

Cllr Lucas explained that he was on the Overview and Scrutiny Committee and its first meeting would be held on Thursday at the Barnstaple Rugby Club.



	080/2015/16

	General Power of Competence Localism Act s.1-8

	Members were informed that the Parish Council met the criteria for eligibility to use the General Power of Competence as defined in the Localism Act 2011.  The power would enable the Council to continue to have a greater freedom to act for the benefit of the community. It was therefore

RESOLVED: That

a. Braunton Parish Council confirms its eligibility to use the General Power of Competence (Localism Act 2011 S.1-8) by reason of two thirds or more of Councillors having been elected at the last election and the Parish Clerk holding the relevant qualifications in Cert HE Community Engagement and Governance and s.7 CilCA 2012. (Parish Councils (General Power of Competence)(Prescribed Conditions) Order 2012).

b. Braunton Parish Council, having met the criteria adopts the General Power of Competence as from 13 July 2015 and will reconfirm its eligibility following the next ordinary elections, providing that the criteria are met.

(N/C)

	081/2015/16

	North Devon Council Public Conveniences Review 
	The Clerk reported that North Devon Council is currently reviewing options for the future provision of public conveniences in North Devon.  The provision of public conveniences is a non statutory service which many local authorities have now withdrawn from.  North Devon Council considers it important to provide access to public toilets but needs to explore options to deliver the service in a more cost effective and flexible way then present.
The options identified are to transfer to a third party such as a trust, adjoining landowner or parish and town councils, or contract out to an external company.  If the service is transferred over to a third party there would be some support provided by the District Council.

RESOLVED: That the Chairman, Vice Chairman and Clerk enter into discussions with North Devon Council regarding transferring the Caen Street Car Park public conveniences over to the Parish Council, and to report back to a future meeting.

(N/C)



	082/2015/16
	Parish Council Garden Machinery
	Cllr Bunyard reported that the cost benefit analysis had provided a comparative evidence based study regarding the benefits and costs of purchasing an alternative vehicle or remaining with the status quo.

The Council has been provided with demonstrations of the viable options, including: -

· John Deere Gator XUV 855D

· Polaris Ranger EV

· Eco Charger Terminator 6 W/D

Each option has been thoroughly evaluated and measured against the same criteria.  The current mode of transport using the mower to tow a trailer around the village is costly, impractical and not environmentally friendly. The most viable option would be to purchase from Mason Kings the John Deere Gator XUV 855D, the reasons for this are: -
· Mason Kings have offered to part exchange the Council’s Camon C275P Chipper for £5,000 freeing up storage space and reducing the cost to purchase the gator.

· Although this is not the most environmentally friendly options available it is an improvement on the current situation.

RESOLVED:  That
a. the Council to purchase the John Deere Gator XUV 855D at a cost of £10,500 plus VAT and part exchange its Camon C275P Chipper at a cost of £5,000 plus VAT.

b. the vehicle to be under constant review regarding the possibility of replacing it with a more environmental friendly mode of transport in the future.

(N/C)


	083/2015/16
	Velator Quay
	RESOLVED: That Cllr Lord’s report attached as Appendix E, be noted.


	084/2015/16
	North Devon Community Fund
	The Clerk reported that Devon County Council and North Devon Council had released a new funding scheme called ‘North Devon Communities Fund’.  The fund has allocated £1.10 per elector with £10,282.80 available to Braunton & Braunton Rural, which includes the parishes of Ashford, Braunton, Georgeham and Heanton Punchardon.  The fund aims to develop collaborative working between towns and parishes, and the voluntary and community groups within them to tackle local community issues.  The first deadline for applications is 30 September 2015. 
RESOLVED: That the Council investigate using the fund in partnership with other parish councils to convert public conveniences to use rain water, reducing future running costs.

(N/C)



	085/2015/16
	Appointment of Outside Bodies

	RESOLVED: That Cllr Spear be elected to serve as the Council’s representative on the North Devon Voluntary Services Ltd.
(N/C)



	086/2015/16
	Highway Safety Issues
	Cllr Withey informed members that residents had expressed concerns regarding highway safety and congestion issues at the junction on Saunton Road.   
He proposed that the Council request Devon County Council Highways to install a yellow box to improve the situation and safety of motorists and pedestrians.

RESOLVED: That the Council write to Devon County Council Highways and request them to install a yellow box in Saunton Road to improve the safety for all users.

(N/C)



	087/2015/16
	Museum of British Surfing
	Members considered the notes of meeting held on 2 July with the Museum of British Surfing, attached as Appendix F.  

RESOLVED:  That the Council would look at providing a ramp leading out of the Skate Bowl that is compliant with the Disability Discrimination Act.

(N/C)



	088/2015/16
	Community Engagement
	The Clerk reported the Councils 10 year Parish Plan would need to be updated by 2016. 
RESOLVED:  That the Council to engagement in a community wide consultation to capture current issues aspirations and opportunities to be included in the Parish Plan.



	089/2015/16
	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (f) were received and noted.




IN COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt (3).

	090/2015/16
	Braunton Police Station
	The Council considered the future of the Police Station in Braunton.

RESOLVED:  That the Chairman, Vice Chairman and Clerk to enter into discussions with the police regarding the Station in Braunton, and report back to a future meeting.


The meeting closed at 9.17 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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